From: Stewart McGarrity [Stewart.McGarrity@tie.ltd.uk]

Sent: 15 January 2010 15:38
To: Alan Coyle

Cc: Gregor Roberts
Subject: RE: Adjudication
Attachments: BDDI - IFC (Dec 09).xls
Alan,

Any change in view about how we now in see the BDDI-IFC in aggregate applying what we have learned from the
first adjudications is very much part of the Pitchfork workstreams. To date we have adjudicated or agreed items
totalling £3m in the Dec 09 QS view which as you know had a total BDDI-IFC value/exposure per QS view of £21m.
The adjudications do not increase or decrease our cost exposure on these items in aggregate.

We have a further 3 BDDI-IFC items going into DRP today with an aggregate QS view value of £4.5m and a further 3
items next week with an aggregate QS view value of £2.3m.

See attached spready which is an extraction dealing with INTC’s in relation to QS view only.

Regards,
Stewart

Stewart McGarrity
Finance Director
tie Limited

Mobil

From: Alan Coyle [mailto:Alan.Coyle@edinburgh.gov.uk]
Sent: 14 January 2010 16:33

To: Stewart McGarrity

Subject: Adjudication

Hi Stewart

Following the Gogarburn and Carrick Knowe adjudications we changed the view of the BDDI-IFC numbers upwards.
| know we've ended up paying for Russell Rd changes, however, given the adjudicator agreed with our interpretation
of the contract, do you think this has had a positive effect on the BDDI-IFC numbers or any other element of the cost
estimates for that matter?

Regards

Alan Coyle | Financial Services | Corporate Finance Team (Edinburgh Trams) | Level 2/6 Waverley Court | 4 East Market St EH8
8BG | alan.coyle@edinburgh.gov.uk |

Phone 0131_Mobi|e_
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The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or
privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address
above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with
our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility
to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection
legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.
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